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To:  Idaho Law Enforcement 

From:  Matthew Gamette, ISP Forensic Services Laboratory System Director 

Subject:   Lifeloc FC20 (non-BT version) End of Service Notification 

Date:  June 28, 2022 
 

With manufacturer supply of repair and service parts for the original (non-bluetooth) version of the 

Lifeloc FC20 becoming obsolete, the original (non-bluetooth) FC20 version will no longer be 

available for purchase from Lifeloc Corporation.  Further, service on the original (non-bluetooth) 

version of the FC20 will be limited to the parts that Lifeloc Inc. has on hand.  The “End of Service” for 

the original (non-bluetooth) version of the Lifeloc FC20 is considered to be immediate.   

 

ISPFS will continue to calibrate and support the original (non-bluetooth) FC20 model through ISPFS 

as long as possible.  If factory service is required for an original (non-bluetooth) version Lifeloc FC20, 

please call Lifeloc Inc. and inquire about the availability of the service parts prior to sending the unit 

to the manufacturer.  Lifeloc is offering a trade in program for their FC20 (non-bluetooth) units in 

order to help facilitate and ease the financial burden of upgrading to the FC20-BT.  The BT units are 

compatible with the current EasyCal as well as the printers.   

 

This End of Service notification only applies to the factory service and parts available for the FC20 

(non-BT version). These instruments are still approved for evidentiary collection of breath samples so 

long as they continue to pass all the requirements set out in the ISP Standard Operating Procedure and 

IDAPA. 

 

Lifeloc can be reached at 1-800-722-4872 for questions about FC20 service as well as the specifics of 

their trade-in program.  

 

Technical questions about this bulletin should be directed to Alcohol Discipline Leader Jeremy 

Johnston Jeremy.johnston@isp.idaho.gov or 208-209-8706.   
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